
17 October 2021  
 

TWENTY-FIRST  SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 

  
7.30AM—EUCHARIST  
9.00AM—FAMILY EUCHARIST WITH  
    CHILDREN’S CHURCH 

IN THE HEART OF BULIMBA 

NOT TO BE SERVED BUT TO SERVE (Mark 10: 35-45) 
Is that you, Lord, 
changing the diaper in the nursing home, 
holding the spoon for the woman in her wheelchair, 
wiping down the toilet and the floor; 
 
is that you 
serving the dinner at the homeless shelter, 
sorting the cans at the food bank, 
mowing the aged neighbour’s lawn; 
 
is that you, Lord, 
bandaging the wounds of the bomb victim, 
erecting the tent for the refugees, 
handing out the water and the food; 
 
is that you 
driving the patient to the treatment centre, 
sitting through the night with the family, 
making the call to the forgotten friend; 
 
is that you, Lord, 
lighting the candle in the darkness, 
keeping vigil for compassion and justice, 
loving in us and through us and with us 
 
until the world that you love has been changed? 
Andrew King Poem For The Sunday Lectionary (Pentecost +21, Yr B) | A Poetic Kind Of Place (wordpress.com) 

https://earth2earth.wordpress.com/2015/10/11/poem-for-the-sunday-lectionary-pentecost-21-yr-b/


 NEWS FROM AROUND THE TRAPS 

Parish Council Reflection and Planning Day 
 Last Saturday I was excited by 

the work Parish Council did at our 
Reflection and Planning Day. With 
an early start at 9am we were 
able to draw things to a close at 
3pm. The aim of the day was to 
spend some time in reflection on 
our call from God into the  
ministry of Parish Council and for 
me to listen to some of your story as a parish, as we look to where God might be calling us.  
 

In the first reflection session, I shared some musing I’ve become aware of over the  
pandemic experience. For me despite the very real stresses it was a Holy Pause – a chance 
to stop and breathe a little deeper. I shared though how this comes with great grief and loss 
and letting go for many as life took an unexpected twist. In the midst of that I was struck by 
a deeper awareness of two aspects – how our identity as a community of faith may be 
strengthened; and how a deeper sense of interdependence may be rising up within 
communities and among communities. These shaped some time of prayerful reflection and 
sharing. 
 

The second session was a chance for me to listen. Each councillor shared something of what 
they felt makes St John’s a place of the heart for them and some of the things they felt I 
needed to know. We then reviewed the items outlined on the 2015 Parish Action Plan … 
very re-assuring that the vast majority  of items had actually happened… a sign of a good 
action plan that is challenging but achievable. 
 

After lunch we spent some time reflecting on the beginnings of the way forward, knowing 
that this will be an ongoing process that couldn’t be done in an hour or so. I was  
particularly interested to hear parish councillors share their dreams for the type of ministry 
they wanted when they advertised for a fulltime priest and how I might engage with the 
task. We agreed that as we only have one priest… me… that a balance of nurturing and  
caring for our current members AND encouragement and equipping us all for shared  
ministry will be important. We all agreed that I shouldn’t just be a ‘Club Chaplain” nor a 
CEO, but that a combination of a pastoral carer AND an enabler of ministry was the best fit  

for Bulimba and I hope matches my 
leadership style and talents. 
 

We spoke of lots more and I  
encourage you to waylay a 
councillor for more information 
the next time you see one. 

Andrew 



Our Children’s Church during the 9.00am service 
has kicked off for the new term. 
Last week, the activity was inspired by the story of 
the Rich Young Man who just couldn’t share his 
’stuff’ with the poor.  Everyone made and decorated 
a giving bag to use to share something nice with 
others.   
This week we will be thinking about what really 
makes someone important… hint – its how much 
you help others!! 

If youΩd like a yarn about kids and church you can contact Kate Down on 

kate.down@mail.com or call 0414689669 

Special Morning Tea after the 9.00am Service in the Maheno 
Room. This Morning Tea is in celebration of the 90th birthday of 
two of our longest-standing parishioners and stalwarts;   Pam 
Conde and Helen O’Hagan 

 HAPPY AND BLESSED BIRTHDAY TO YOU BOTH!! 

 Navy Week Church Service 
 

Such a privilege to host the Navy Week Service here at 
St John’s. Anglican Chaplain Rev Stephen Briggs and the 
Commanding Officer of HMAS Moreton, Captain Phillipa 
Hay, CSC and Bar, RAN, welcomed representative ser-
vice men and women and we remembered all those 
who currently serve, have served in the past and partic-
ularly those who have given their life in service.. We 
very much look forward to welcoming the Navy into our  
sacred space for many years to come.  



To arrange direct debit for your regular giving,  
please use the account details:  

BSB 704 901  Account number 00014573.  
Account name Bulimba Anglican Parish 

Priest-in-Charge  

Reverend Andrew Cooper. Mobile phone: 0447 409188  

Office Hours : Wednesday and Friday 9.30 am to 1.30 pm   

Church Address:  171 Oxford Street, Bulimba  

Postal Address: PO Box 271, Bulimba Qld 4171  

Telephone:   3399 1508   Email:  office@stjohnsbulimba.org  

Website:  www.stjohnsbulimba.org  

   Follow us on Facebook  

This Coming Week in the Parish 

Wednesday 20 9.30am Knitting Circle—Maheno Room 

Friday 22 10.00am Eucharist 

Rostered Duties 24TH 7.30 am 9.00am 

L.A.’s Roslyn  Roland 

READER Susan  Brian 

INTERCESSOR Roslyn Roland 

MORNING TEA  Lisa 

COVID WARDEN Allan Sue G 

IT MANAGER  Sarah 

FLOWERS Sara  

CHURCH CLEANING Kate and David  

We are recording attendance through the Queensland Government’s app Check 

in Queensland. Please add the app onto your phone. If you do not have the app 

the COVID Warden can add your details.  

MASKS ARE REQUIRED FOR ALL SERVICES UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE, BUT MAY BE 

REMOVED ONCE SITTING OR STANDING IN PLACE  


